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CRUISE TO SERVICE     
                 

                         

DIGNITY, HARMONY, HUMANITY 

Issue 1 

July 2015 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Fellow Lions, Lioness, Leo’s: 
 

Hi everyone, and welcome to a new Lion’s year. I trust that you 

are as excited as I am about the next 12 months as we serve 

with pride and passion. It’s about putting ourselves forward and 

keeping the famous “We Serve” spirit at heart as we give our 

time and efforts as Lions. 
 

Our International President, Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada has announced 

that his theme is Dignity, Harmony, Humanity. His directive is to 

respect the dignity of those we serve.  Serving others is not only 

an act of kindness, but also a means to build understanding and 

harmony. Serving humanity is not a duty but a responsibility. 
 

As of June 30, 2015, our District  has 1251 Members. Reflecting 

upon 2004, our district had 1503 members.  Statistics don’t lie, 

so it up to us to turn this decline around. We all need to make it 

our personal obligation to increase membership.  Looking at our 

5 year average on membership, we  are  currently  down 40 

members. The district needs your help!   

 

I am looking forward to seeing all of you during visitations this 

year. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 

DG James Coverdale 

22 D 



 

 

                            The Power of Service to Others 
 

I hope all of you are enjoying your summer with family and friends. As we begin a 

new Lion Year I want to thank the District for all of your support as I take one step 

closer to being your District Governor. 
 

On June 20 IPDG Cheryl Jones sponsored the traditional tailgate party prior to the Blue-Gold 

Football game. Thank you for hosting this event and for all you did last year. 

I encourage the clubs of 22D to begin letting your members know about your meeting place, 

date and time. Make sure you have a community project on the agenda-Invite a friend. Above all 

set a positive tone. Make new members and retention of members a  vital part of your entire 

year. 
 

I look forward to working with DG Jim Coverdale and SVDG Charles Taylor this year.  Together 

with the newly appointed Region and Zone Chairpersons and other cabinet members we will 

work to build on this all ready great District.   
 

I hope to see you at the Banner Transfer on July 21 at the Modern Maturity Center. It 

will be a special time to thank IPDG Cheryl and to welcome and show our support for 

DG Jim Coverdale and First Lady Brenda. 

 

FVDG Glenn Williams 

Moving Forward to Score                                                

Hello To My Family (Lions, Lioness and Leo's): 

This past year, 2014 and 2015, has really been enjoyable traveling to all the clubs in     

District 22-D and interacting with them. Every club has something different on their agenda 

which was of interest for me to see how they operate.  Some clubs provide new ideas to 

enhance and support District 22-D; this is extremely helpful when you are running for            

office. I want to thank each and every club for hosting me to come and speak for a short 

time. 

I, my wife, and my older daughter traveled to Hawaii recently. The ladies went sightseeing 

while I attended many of the convention functions. It was wonderful meeting different     

Lions. What a spectacular opportunity to see other parts of the world! 

Now we are starting a new year of Lionism. We need to create a stronger and better 22-D.  

We need to do this by setting up an infrastructure within each club making them stronger. 

Working together we can do this by going out and getting new members. 

As always, all clubs need to unite and work together. 

       Bless all of you, 

        2nd VDG Charles Taylor 
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From Our Vice District Governors  
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 

 

22–D Cabinet Meetings 

Aug. 9, 2015   (1st) Farmington Fire Hall  1:00 pm Feb. 2, 2016   (3rd)     MMC  6:30 pm 

Oct. 21, 2015   (2nd) MMC   6:30 pm April 10, 2016 (4th)    MMC   1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

 District W - Eisenhower Ctr. Gettysburg, PA          10/3/15 

 District A – Aberdeen, MD    11/7/15 

 District D – Sands Hotel, Rehoboth Beach    12/5/15 

 District B -   Mile Stone, Easton                               3/12/16 

 District C -   Comfort Inn Ctr. Bowie, MD                 4/16/16 

 

 

District 22-D Turnover 7/16/15 Rookery South  

Banner Transfer 7/21/15 MMC, Dover  

DLF Board Meeting 7/29/15 Fraizers Restaurant 

MD 22 Turnover 8/1/15 Mt. Airy, MD   

First Cabinet Meeting 8/9/15 Farmington Fire Hall 

Pres/Sec/Treas/Membership Meeting 8/26/15 MMC, Dover 

USA/Canada Forum 9/17-19/15 Grand Rapids, Michigan 

LEO Bash at Beach 9/27/15 Camp Barnes 

DLF Board Meeting 9/30/15 Fraizers Restaurant 

22-W Social 10/3/15 Eisenhower Ctr. 

LVRF Visions Days 10/??/15 

LVRF Aim for Sight 10/17/15 Pintail Point, MD 

Second Cabinet Meeting 10/21/15 MMC, Dover 

Lions Eye Bank- Sight Night 10/29/15                MMC, Dover 

22-A Social  11/7/15 Aberdeen, MD 

DLF Auction 11/7/15 Agriculture  Museum - Dover 

DLF Board Meeting 11/18/15 Fraizers  Restaurant 

Visually Impaired Party Region 3 12/01/15 

Visually Impaired Party Region2 12/3/15 

Governor’s Ball  12/5/15 Sands Hotel, Rehoboth 

Visually Impaired Party Region 1 12/12/15 

 

 

2016 

Melvin Jones Breakfast 1/16/16 MMC, Dover 

DLF Board Meeting 1/27/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Third Cabinet Meeting 2/2/16 MMC, Dover 

Polar Bear Plunge 2/7/16 Rehoboth Beach 

LVRF Dinner TBA 

MD 22 Regional Leadership Institute 2/18-20/2016 Wor-Wic Tech. MD 

DLF Breakfast 2/27/16  

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   Lion Darlene O’Neal – Laurel Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Shirley Scott 

 Lion Diane Blackwell - Wilmington Manor Lions Club-Sponsor:  Lion Helen Friend 

 Lion Robert J. Spinsoth,Jr.– Wlimington Manor Lions Club –Sponsor: Lion Dennis Berkey 

 Lion Frank Payton– Milton Lions Club - Sponsor: Lion Bill Preston 

 Lion Frank Payton III –Milton Lions Club –Sponsor: Lion Bill Preston 

 Lion Theresa Strickland-Capitol City Lions Club-Sponsor: Lion Mel Nace 

 

Page 4  Issue 1  

WELCOME 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 (continued) 
 

 

LVRF Vision Days March 2016 

22-B Social 3/12/16  Aberdeen, MD 

Mid-Winter Social 3/19/16 Felton Fire Hall 

Bowling Tournament 3/20/16 Milford Bowling Lanes 

Leader Dog – North 3/21/16 

Leader Dog – South 3/22/16 

DLF Board Meeting 3/30/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Delaware State Lions Day TBA 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting 4/10/16 MMC, Dover 

22-C Social 4/16/16 Comfort Inn, Bowie, MD 

DLF Walk  4/24/16 Grove Park, Rehoboth 

MD22 Convention  5/16-19/16            Hagerstown 

DLF Board Meeting  5/25/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Memorial Day Parade 5/30/16 Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games 6/10-11/16 Newark, DE 

Blue/Gold Football Game 6/18/16 Newark, DE 

LCI Convention – Fukuoka Japan 6/ 24-28/16 
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 At the Final Plenary Session in Honolulu, Dr. 

Jitsuhiro Yamada, from Japan, became our 

2015-16 International President. His theme for 

this year is Dignity, Harmony and Humanity.  

He is requesting a special emphasis on Youth 

Services. 

Diamondhead 

Waikiki Beach 

2015 winning Peace Poster 
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DG  Visitation Schedule 
 

 

September 3  7:00  Murderkill Lions Club               1st Thursday 

September 14              6:45  Camden-Wyoming Lions Club   2nd Monday 

September 21  6:30  Greenwood Lions Club    3rd Monday 

September 28  6:30  Middletown Lions Club    4th  Monday    

 

October 1  6:30  Wilmington Manor Lions Club  1st Thursday 

October 5  6:30  Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club  1st Monday 

October 7  6:30  Lord Baltimore Lions Club  1st Wednesday 

     Lord Baltimore Lioness Club 

October 14  6:30  Claymont Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

October 15  7:00  Bridgeville Lions Club   3rd Thursday 

     Bridgeville Lioness Club  

October 19  6:30  Seaford Lions Club   2nd Monday 

 Seaford Lioness 

October 20                    6:30 Newark Lions Club   3rd Tuesday 

October 22  6:15  Laurel Lions Club   4th Thursday  

     Laurel Lioness Club 

October 26  6:30  New Castle Hundred Lions Club 4th Monday 

October 28  6:45  Delaware City Lions Club  4th Wednesday 

 

November 2  Noon  Midway Lions Club   1st Monday 

   6:30  Brookside Lions Club    

November 3  6:30  Glasgow Lions Club   1st Tuesday 

November 5  6:30  Wilmington Gateway Lions Club 1st Thursday 

November 9  6:30  Milton Lions Club   2nd Monday 

November 10  6:29  Smyrna Lions Club   2nd Tuesday 

November 11  7:00  Lewes Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

November 16  6:30  Fenwick Island Lions   3rd Monday  

 

December 8  6:45  Millsboro Lions Club   2nd Tuesday 

December 9  6:30  Rehoboth Beach Lions Club  2nd Wednesday 

December 14  6:29  Green Hills Lions club   2nd Monday 

December 16    6:45  Clayton Lions Club    3rd Wednesday 

December 21  6:30  Dover Lions Club    3rd Monday 

     Dover Lioness Club      

 

January 4  6:30  Pike Creek-Hockessin Lions Club 1st Monday 

January 11  6:30  Harrington Lions Club   2nd Monday 

January 13  6:30  Delmar Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

January 14  6:30  Milford Lions Club   2nd Thursday 

January 18  6:30  Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 3rd Monday 

January 20  6:30  Capital City Lions Club   3rd Wednesday 

January 21                     7:00  Dewey Beach Lions Club  3rd  Thursday 

 

  TBA     Delaware State Campus Club  
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The Blue/Gold Game was 

held on June 20th at UD 

Stadium. As you can see 

from the pictures, many 

Lions attended the 

‘Tailgate Party’ before 

the game. Blue won this 

year! 

Thank you to all who 

helped put this party on. 
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Club Happenings 

Issue 1  

Newark Lions 
 

With the efforts of all,  our Spring Raffle realized a profit of over $1,500.00 and for the first time, we 

sold all of our tickets.  Patti Stout of Newark was the winner of $350.00. 

Lion Olive attended the awards ceremony at the Delaware School for the Deaf on June 8th. She          

presented  DG Cheryl’s Certificates to each of the participants in the Peace Poster Contest. 

Claymont Lions 

 

We had another successful Green Day, Community clean-up, thanks to Lion Dominick Gatta who organized 

the function for Claymont Lions.  8 Lions and 3 Non-Lions participated in the clean-up of Harvey Road from 

Philadelphia Pike to Harvey Road, Green Street and around our Lion’s building at Green & Commonwealth. 

The club picnic will be held at the Fox Point picnic grounds near Edgemoor on Wednesday, August 5. More 

information provided soon. 

Lions Gail & Kirt Krebs continue to collect empty computer printer ink cartridges  

Aluminum can tabs are being collected and will be donated to the Ronald McDonald House.  

Milton Lions 
 

 We had a very good day at the Horseshoe Crab Festival selling funnel cakes, lemonade and car raffle 

chances. The train was a huge favorite of the crowd. I am not sure if set a record but we recorded 1,014 

riders.  

We also worked Saturday July 4th, from 10-4 at the park selling funnel cakes, running the train and selling 

car raffle tickets.  

Milford Lions 

 

The Milford Lions Club supported Jared Maule’s Eagle Scout project of developing a Reading Garden at the 

Morris Early Childhood Center in Lincoln.  The faculty and students are thrilled with their new area. 
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Harrington Lions 

 

Heritage Day in Harrington is August 29. We will be selling Hot Dogs, Drinks and 

Baked Goods. We will be set up at the WSFS Bank. 

Harrington Lions Club Car Show  will be held on August 22, 8AM-2PM  at the    

Harrington Moose Lodge.  

Congratulations Lion Kathy Taylor, who was awarded the Melvin Jones Award for 

service to Club. 

(Pictured left to right, Lion Kathy Taylor and KL Melanie Mc Laren) 
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Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 
 

August 8th & 9th (Saturday & Sunday) we will have a White Cane Fundraiser at Camden Redners. 

We collected 242 pairs of glasses for recycling during June.  This brought our total to 2,180 for the lions 

year 1 July 2014 to 30 June 2015. 

We provided transportation for a non-lion to medical facilities.  This consisted of three round trips       

totaling 9 hours. 

One member attended the Sight Meeting on 24 June. 

The Capitol City Lions had a table at Spence's Bazaar on two occasions (one short because of rain) and sold 

items to add to our Activities Account.  We plan to have another one in August. 

Glasgow Lions 

 

The total eye glasses collected for this lions year was 2311 pairs of eye glasses, 2 cell phones, and 4   
hearing aids.  

Lion Rhoby and an anonymous Glasgow lion were presented with Gene Polgar Fellowship awards from the   
Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley.  Eye bank president, PDG Keith, made the presentation to Lion Rhoby.  
With additional money to come in our profit so far is $285 from the Spring Pancake Breakfast.             
Applebees increased their cost by $100. 

Lord Baltimore Lions 

 

Our 70th (!!) Annual Chicken Dinner, 

was held Saturday, July 11th at the 

Millville Fire Company. 

Lion Bud Hillman reported a profit of 

$1361 on our yard/Bake sale held 

June 20th. He also recommended we 

end next year’s sale at noon.  

(Pictures at right)  
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Club Happenings 

Laurel Lions 

 

  

Our Scholarship winners for 2014-15 year are, left to right;   

Tyler Whitby, Sara Jo Whaley, Kelly Staples, and Alan 

Lubiniecki.  

Congratulations all! 

Our club  participated in the Fourth of  July Parade in Laurel. 

 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 
 

In June we  presented Tom Bentley Scholarships to 6 students from area schools for their service to  

others. The 2015 Bentley Scholarship recipients L-R 

Seth Schilling- Dickinson High School 

Habibullah Aslam– Dickinson High School 

Niyanna Murphy– McKean High School 

Nneka Atupulazi– St Marks High School 

Ann Curtin- St Marks High School 

Tyeisha Broadway– Delcastle High School 

Car Raffle sale dates are: July 29 @ Zingos 10-2; Au-

gust 13 @ K Mart 10-2; and August 25 @ Zingos 10-2 

Millsboro Lions  

 

Pictured are our 2 newest members; Kathy Fox in turquoise and Karen Palmer in 

Pink/Black, with Sponsor Mary Lee in the middle and PCC Ralph Schieferstein 

doing the induction. 

Many awards were presented. Lion Alberta  was selected as our 2015 Lion of 

the Year. 

Lewes Lions 
 

 At our Awards dinner, Lion George Russ received the Melvin Jones Fellowship Award for  many years of 

work within the club and service to the community. 

Lewes Club Picnic for members, family and guests was held July 15th on the beach by the Beach Stand. 

Chicken and refreshments were  provided..  
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Club Happenings 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

On Monday July 13th we held our first Paint Night Fundraiser!  We had 47 painters and everyone had a 

GREAT time. Pictured are some of our paintings and some of 

the attendees. They were not all lions. 

We are selling Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends passes again 

this year. You can purchase one from any member. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

DON’T BE LEFT OUT……….. 

Your club can have information here too!  

 

Even if you do Not have a club Newsletter, you can 

send a SHORT article to the Editor,  sharing what 

your club is doing each month.  As long as it is received 

before the 15th of the month, it will be included in 

that month’s District Bulletin! 

 Some of the FSC Lions who painted on Monday 

July 13th, with their paintings. 



 

 

Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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Join In the Legacy at Leader Dogs for the Blind 

 

Since the first bulldozer pulled on campus in August 2014 (top picture) to where we are now (bottom picture) is 

the most comprehensive renovation project this building has undergone. The Canine Development Center is aptly 

named because it isn’t just our kennel but houses puppy development, a veterinary center, breeding program and 

the staff and volunteers. 

At any time, we can house up to 310 large dogs in this facility—it will, when complete, cover almost 80,000 

square feet. Parts of the current building date back to the 1950s. 
 

“It was state of the art in the 1950s but today our clients travel in more complex environments to get to work, 

school…we need to raise a much different type of dog to handle these changes,” states president and CEO Lion 

Sue Daniels. 
 

The Lions have reached $1.6 million of the $3 million goal in the first year. “This is such a huge commitment 

from the Lions and it is coming in gifts of all sizes. Lions started Leader Dog and their support is still as         

important today as it was in 1939”, states Lion Mike Dengate, Lions capital campaign manager. 
 

To find out how your Lions club can get involved in this legacy, go to LeaderDog.org or call your Leader Dog chair 

for a presentation. 

 

 

 

Figure 2: Renovation in progress 

on the Improved Canine Develop-

ment Center 

    

 

Figure 1: Previous Canine Development Center                                     
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"Have YOU registered for the Forum? Don't miss out!" 

 For information, please contact Cheri Bragg @ 

cheripfbragg@yahoo.com  

 For details & registration, visit: www.lionsforum.org 

 

 

      Mark your calendars 

now, for the date of 

September 27, 2015 

for the next “LEO 

LEADERSHIP BASH” to 

be held at Camp Barnes. 

mailto:cheripfbragg@yahoo.com
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Fund Raiser for Lion Charles Taylor, SVDG 

September 12, 2015 

Farmington Fire Hall 

Farmington, DE 19950 

         More information to follow 



 

 

Page 17 

Cruise to Service  

CRUISE TO SERVICE  



 

 

Attention Lions! 

Ask 1 person to 

join your club      

today! 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and   

articles for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th 

of each month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in 

the next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

Page 18 Issue  1 

In order to help with budgetary constraints and provide 

service to all Lions, the 2015-2016 Cabinet has decided it 

is necessary to charge for regular mail delivery of a 

Black/White copy of the District Bulletin. 

Please pass this information/form on to members of your 

club that do not have e-mail. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Would you like the District Bulletin, in Black & White,  

delivered by regular mail for next Lions Year? Please fill 

out form below and send with a check for $20.00, made 

out to District 22D to cover the cost of postage/printing.  

Send to Bulletin Editor Sheila Schieferstein, 77 Valery 

Drive, Felton, DE 19943  

Thank you. 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name:     _________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________ 

        _________________________________ 

Amount Paid       ____________________________ 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 


